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BERAISHFIELD PARISH COQUNCIL

Min f the Meetin Id on 16th April 1992
at Braishfield Village Hall, 7.00pm - 8.00pm

ESENT:-

P Watkins (Chairman)

T Howkins

J Musselwhite

Miss P Saunders

Mrs R Stitt

Councillor J Wyss (representing Test Valley Borough Council)
Councillor A Dowden (representing Hampshire County Council}

APOLOGIES FOR ABSEMNCE were received from:-

Mrs P Melbourne
Mrs | Shepherd

MINUTES
RESOLVED -

That the minutes of the meeting held on 19th March 1222 be signed by the
Chairman as a correct record.

POWER STATION, NORTH BADDESLEY

The Clerk referred to a letter from North Baddesley Parish Council which referred
to a presentation from Anron Europe Ltd outlining proposals to build a power
station at North Baddesley. The Parish Council were arranging a meeting for local
Parish and Borough Council representatives in an effort to gauge local reaction to
the proposal and to assess the way forward. Councillor Wyss confirmed that no
planning application had yet been submitted.

RESOLVED -

That Morth Baddesley Parish Council be informed that up to three members of
Braishfield Parish Council may attend the meeting.

ANNUAL AUDIT

The Clerk reported that the Annual Audit of the Braishfield Parish Accounts would
take place on 26th June.



106. SPLIT BIN REFUSE COLLECTION

The Clerk referred to a letter from J Simms who sought a further public meeting to
discuss and comment on the future development of the trial split bin collection
scheme. He suggested this might take place towards the end of the trial ar at the
time questionnaires were distributed by the Chief Envirenmental Health Officer.

RESOLVED -

That the suggestion of a further public meeting be pursued with the representative
of the Environmental Health Department who would be attending the Annual Parish
Meeting.

107. HIGHWAYS

The Clerk reported that work by statutory undertakers had delayed the County
Surveyor on commencing the improvement works at the Sandy Lane/Braishfield .
Road junction.

108. VILLAGE POND

Councillor Tim Howkins reported on the reinstatement of the land surrounding the
pond. He had obtained the necessary top soil and grass seed and was waiting for
appropriate weather before carrying out the seeding work. The Chairman also
referred to a letter he had received from Lucy Howkins and Anna Vrotsos who
were seeking the Parish Council’s support in the provision of a litter bin at the pond
area. Lucy and Anna had already cleared the area of litter including an amount of
broken glass.

RESOLVED -
That Test Valley Borough Council be contacted to supply lockable litter bin on the

pond area and that Lucy and Anna be thanked for their efforts in looking after the
pond area.

109. RECREATION GROUND

The Chairman informed the Parish Council that following the Parish Council’s
request Lawrie McMenemy had indicated that he would be delighted to open the
new play area and would inform the Council of suitable dates when he would be
available. It was suggested that a school day at approximately 3.15pm would be
the most appropriate time.

RESOLVED -

That the position be noted.



110. PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS

That the following accounts be paid:-

L Shelton - salary and expenses to date 4 £58.20
HAPC - annual subscription A\ £67.00



